

If you have any questions regarding the matters discussed in this memorandum, please contact the following attorneys or call your regular Skadden contact.

Ki P. Hong

Partner / Washington, D.C. 202.371.7017 ki.hong@skadden.com

Charles M. Ricciardelli

Partner / Washington, D.C. 202.371.7573 charles.ricciardelli@skadden.com

This memorandum is provided by Skadden, Arps, Slate, Meagher & Flom LLP and its affiliates for educational and informational purposes only and is not intended and should not be construed as legal advice. This memorandum is considered advertising under applicable state laws.

One Manhattan West New York, NY 10001 212.735.3000

1440 New York Avenue, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20005 202.371.7000

Federal Lobbying Disclosure Act Filing System Update: Lobbyists Required To Provide Backup Email Address

The Senate Office of Public Records recently updated the semiannual contribution report (the LD-203) filing system to require lobbyists to provide two email addresses in their online account, an increase from the previous requirement of one email address. The two email addresses must be different and neither may be used for any other lobbyist's account. For example, a lobbyist using their work email address may add their personal email address. However, the system would not permit a lobbyist to use a compliance contact's email as the second email for multiple lobbyists. These email addresses will not be included on publicly available reports. Additionally, please note entities that file an LD-203 report as a lobbying client are still only required to list one email.

This system update is designed to allow a lobbyist to reset the password to their account should they lose access to their primary email, including — for example — when switching employers. A lobbyist may need such access to file their final LD-203 report or to file reports if they register on behalf of a new employer.

With the update in place, lobbyists accessing their LD-203 filing accounts will be required to confirm their personal contact information and provide the additional email address the next time they access the system. Lobbyists will not be permitted to file their next LD-203 report, due July 31, 2023, without completing this step.

Please contact us with questions.

Political Law Update

Additional Contacts

Melissa L. Miles

Counsel / Washington, D.C. 202.371.7836 melissa.miles@skadden.com

Matthew Bobys

Counsel / Washington, D.C. 202.371.7739 matthew.bobys@skadden.com

Tyler Rosen

Counsel / Washington, D.C. 202.371.7035 tyler.rosen@skadden.com

Theodore R. Grodek

Associate / Washington, D.C. 202.371.7262 theodore.grodek@skadden.com

Karina Bakhshi-Azar

Associate / Washington, D.C. 202.371.7365 karina.bakhshi-azar@skadden.com

Olivia Marshall

Associate / Washington, D.C. 202.371.7341 olivia.marshall@skadden.com

Sam Rothbloom

Associate / Washington, D.C. 202.371.7354 sam.rothbloom@skadden.com

Aanchal Chugh

Associate / Washington D.C. 202.371.7359 aanchal.chugh@skadden.com

Kelvin Reese

Head Political Reports Analyst 202.371.7498 kelvin.reese@skadden.com

John Mannion

Senior Political Compliance Analyst 202.371.7559 john.mannion@skadden.com

Minkeun Oh

Senior Political Reports Analyst 202.371.7499 minkeun.oh@skadden.com

Jennifer Shaw

Senior Political Reports Analyst 202.371.7426 jennifer.shaw@skadden.com

Michelle Chun

Political Reports Analyst 202.371.7277 michelle.s.chun@skadden.com

Liya Huluka

Political Reports Analyst 202.371.7283 liya.huluka@skadden.com

Brien Bonneville

Practice Group Manager 202.371.7243 brien.bonneville@skadden.com